
 

 

 

 

 

5th January 2021  

 

Dear Parents,  
 
I hope that you are all safe and well and that you have all had the opportunity to read my whole 
school parental letter following the news that we are now in a second period of national lockdown. 
 
As you will be aware from the Prime Minister’s announcement yesterday evening there have been 
some changes for Year 11. Like all year groups, Year 11 will now complete remote learning for the 
remainder of this half-term and as you know live lessons begin for Year 11 from tomorrow.  
 
Yesterday the Prime Minister also announced "… We recognise that this means it’s not possible or 
fair for all exams to go ahead this summer as normal. The education secretary will work with 
Ofqual to put in place alternative arrangements.” Some of the media are stating that the summer 
GCSE examinations have been cancelled, and as of this moment, this has not been officially 
confirmed. It is important to note that the government have not cancelled summer examinations 
currently, rather they are informing parents and students that examinations will not run in the 
normal way, and they are looking at ‘alternative arrangements’. 
 
Our focus continues to be on teaching our Year 11 students the full curriculum content and skills for 
their subjects, and on preparing them for summer examinations, should they happen,  in which ever 
format. Subject to national changes, we still plan to arrange a mock examination window to 
supplement the year group assessments that have already been completed. This mock examination 
season would help prepare students for summer examinations, or would provide additional 
information should the school be requested to submit any grades to the examination boards. 
 
It is important that all parents and students understand that this is not a similar situation to last 
year, where the government effectively froze all Year 11 learning at the end of March. Learning and 
lessons for Year 11 continue as normal. The learning they complete during this remote learning 
period is important in terms of being prepared for summer examinations or to help inform any 
grades that we as a school may be asked to submit. 
 
As soon as we have more information regarding the government changes, we will share this with 
parents and students. We have decided to postpone the Year 11 Parents’ Evening this week until 
we are in a position where we have more information to share and can have a more meaningful 
conversation about next steps for Year 11 with students and their parents. 
 



  
 

If you have any concerns or queries please do not hesitate to contact Mr Hutchings or Mr Morgan. 
We know that by working together, students will achieve their potential.  
 
Thank you for your continued support in these challenging times. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Ms B Honnor    
Headteacher   
 


